
      Hyrum City 
Newsletter     November 2019 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

245-5501 
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November 5 

Election Day 

Hyrum City Council Chambers 

7:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

 

November 7 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 11 

Veterans Day 

City Offices CLOSED 

 

November 14 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 21 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 28 & 29 

Thanksgiving Holiday 

City Offices CLOSED 

Mayors Message – Hyrum Justice Court 

serves as the judicial branch of the city.  The 

court has jurisdiction over all infractions and 

misdemeanor C and B violations as well as 

small claims. The court serves within the 

boundaries of the city of Hyrum, Paradise, 

and the city recently signed into an 

interlocal agreement with Nibley and 

Mendon.  Judge Paul Larsen has presided 

over the court since August 2012.  Judge 

Larsen has a Juris Doctorate from Western 

States College of Law.  Diane 

Woolstenhulme has served as the clerk of 

the court since June 1999, dealing with the day to day aspects of 

the court.  Hailey Housley serves as assistant court clerk working 

Tuesday evenings when court is in session.  The court is open daily 

in the afternoons and court is in session on Tuesday evenings.  The 

mission of the courts is to “provide an open, fair, efficient and 

independent system of the advancement of justice under the 

law,” a mission which our court staff works for hard to uphold.  

 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Winter parking restrictions begin 

November 1st. Parking is not  allowed on city streets or within ten 

feet of roadway pavement in any municipal right-of-way between 

the hours of 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless such vehicle is in a 

driveway approach or otherwise parked behind the curb where 

curb exists.  This law allows for snow removal and is in effect 

between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no snow. 

Election Day – The General Election will be held on Tuesday, 

November 5th 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  All voting take place in the 

Hyrum City Council Chambers 60 West Main (NOT the Hyrum Civic 

Center). The following five candidates are running for three City 

Councilmember Seats: Stephen Adams, Bart Baird, Jeff Hertzler, 

Vicky McCombs, and Craig Rasmussen.

mailto:smiller@hyrumcity.com
mailto:sadams@hyrumcity.com
mailto:kbingham@hyrumcity.com
mailto:jclawson@hyrumcity.com
mailto:pjames@hyrumcity.com
mailto:crasmussen@hyrumcity.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hyrum City Court 
Hailey Housley (Asst. Court Clerk), Judge Paul Larsen, & Diane Woolstenhulme (Court Clerk).

Green Waste Bins – The green waste bins provided at East Park will be removed on November 

25th for the winter.  Please do not dispose of any waste once bins are removed. 

 

Senior Center News – ALL seniors are invited to join us at the Hyrum Senior Center located at 

675 East Main, Hyrum. We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The 

cost is $3.  

 

Upcoming Events: All Wrapped Up Christmas Craft Fair, December 6th & 7th.  

December 11th Christmas Dinner, 12:00 p.m. $5. 

 

Mondays – Pool & Quilting. 

  4 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m. 

  11 CLOSED. 

  18 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m.  

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m., Games, 12:30 p.m. 

  26 CLOSED, workday for craft fair. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m. Pool & Quilting. 

  6 Thanksgiving Feast/Performance by Sassafras 12:00 p.m.  

   $5, please RSVP by Nov. 4th.  

 13 Singing by Ana Anawalt. 

 20 Singing by Colleen Gordon. 

 27 CLOSED, workday for craft fair. 



Thursdays – Workdays for craft fair. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. Pool & Quilting. 

  1 BINGO. 

  8 White Elephant BINGO.   

  15 BINGO. 

  22 Food BINGO. 

  29 CLOSED. 

 

Pride Park Vandalism – Hyrum City’s Pride Park was recently vandalized.  Several holes were 

put in the recently installed vinyl fence surrounding the park.  PLEASE if you have any information 

or ever see anyone damaging city property, call the Cache County Sherriff’s Office (non-

emergency) 435-753-7555. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Museum News – Did you know that the Hyrum City Museum actively collects the stories of all 

veterans in our community? Visit the museum and you’ll learn about local heroes such as Clyde 

Yeates, a World War II veteran who survived being a prisoner of war in Germany for eight months. 

Yeates served as a navigator and radio engineer in the Air Force and after releasing bombs in a 

raid over Germany, Yeates’s plane fell into an uncontrollable tail spin. Ten days later he awoke in 

a Saasburg Hospital. He did not know who pulled the rip cord that opened his parachute, but 

learned that a Frenchman saw him land and saved his life. After a recovery of sorts, Yeates was 

imprisoned and only weighed 90 pounds when Russians liberated the camp on April 22, 1945 and 

found Yeates. This Veterans Day, honor your loved one by adding his or her story to the museum’s 

collection at our annual Veterans History Workshop on Saturday, November 9th. Drop in anytime 

during our normal operating hours---10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. ---so we can help you document your 

service! We can assist you in putting together a scrapbook page for our veterans’ exhibit or even 

conduct a short interview/oral history. Please take the time to come down so we can help you 

preserve your story. 

Children are invited to our Back in Time activity Turkey Time on November 12th, 13th and 14th from 

1:00 - 1:30 p.m. each day. Come learn a little about turkeys, make a craft, and have a treat! Sign-

up is preferred, please visit, email, or call the museum. 

Don't miss the artwork of Hyrum resident Erik Linton, which is now on exhibit in the Hyrum City 

Council Chambers. Erik's goal is to provide artwork that connects people to nature and presents 

seemingly ordinary things in extraordinary ways. If you are an artist that would like to exhibit your 

work, contact Elisabeth at the museum. 



Everyone is invited to the Elite Hall on Friday, November 8th for the season’s first FREE Family Movie 

Night! The movie will begin at 7:00 p.m. and we will be showing the Lion King. Wear your comfy 

clothes, bring your pillows, blankets, bean bags, camp chairs, etc. and you’re welcome to bring 

your own dinner and/or treats. The Elite Hall Restoration Committee will be selling concessions. This 

is a free public event and everyone is welcome. 

The museum will be closing at 3:00 pm on Thursday, October 31 and will be closed Thursday & 

Saturday, November 28th & 30th for the Thanksgiving holiday. 

Reminder: the USU Big Band Swing Club is hosting a Spooktacular Halloween Dance at the Elite 

Hall on Thursday, October 31 at 8:00 p.m. featuring the live music of the Cache Community Big 

Band. Dance lessons by professional instructors will commence at 7:00 for those interested. 

Costumes are encouraged! 

Library News – Library hours Monday - Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m., and Saturday 10:00 a.m. – 

3:00 p.m.  

 

Mondays -  Musical Monday’s 10:30 & 11:00 a.m. for ages 0-3. 

November 25th, 4:00 p.m., Lego Club.  

Wednesdays - Wacky Wednesday’s 11:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m. ages 3-5. 

Movie Days – November 4th, Lion King. 

   November 18th, Angry Birds 2. 

Teen Activities -  Join us every Friday in the Teen Zone from 3:00 – 5:00 p.m. for ages 12-17.    

 November 6th, Writers Workshop 5:30 – 6:30 p.m.  

 November 15th, Teen Activity 3:00 – 5:00 p.m. 

 

You may have noticed the Fiction Section and the previously known as Mormon Section is going 

through some changes.  We are actively weeding both sections.  We are also in the process of 

incorporating all of the Mormon Fiction into our Regular Fiction section.  This is a long process, and 

we appreciate your patience as we continue this project. 

 

In November we will be closing for two days while we rearrange the adult side of the library.  Please 

keep updated on the closing dates on Facebook & Instagram. 

 

Adult Activities: Adult Service Book Club, sign up and pick up your 

book “Edenbrooke” by Julianne Donaldson starting November 

14th at the library front desk. 

Service Book Club November 21st, 6:30 p.m. Hyrum Civic Center.  

We will discuss the book, “American Assassin” by Vince Flynn.  We 

will also be making comfort plush elephants to donate to Little 

Lambs of Cache Valley.  Bring your sewing machine with you. 

 

Like us on Facebook, Instagram, and Goodreads @hyrumlibrary.  

Social media is where you will find up to date information on 

programs and so much more about the library.  Also, visit www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign up for 

your online library account today. 

 

The Family Place – Parenting Tip from The Family Place: “Try to remember H.A.L.T. when you 

lose your patience.  Are you hungry? Angry? Lonely? Or Tired? If so, take a break.”  For more 

parenting tips and resources visit www.thefamilyplaceutah.org.  
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